
News                      

  
 

# # #  
The Archdiocese of St. Louis was established in 1826 and is comprised today of more than 444,000 Catholics in 11 Missouri counties. 

Led by the Most Reverend Archbishop Mitchell T. Rozanski in communion with His Holiness Pope Francis, we are called by our Lord, 
Jesus Christ, to be His Church and live His Gospel. Learn more about the Archdiocese of St. Louis at www.archstl.org, and on 

Facebook, Instagram, X, Threads and LinkedIn.  
 

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE   
July 26, 2024  
Media Contact:   
Lisa Shea, Director of Community & Media Engagement  
314.792.7633   
lisashea@archstl.org         
  
  

Vatican Upholds Decrees Regarding Two Additional Parishes 
  

This week, the Archdiocese of St. Louis received additional communications from the Dicastery for the 
Clergy regarding petitions related to two All Things New decrees.   
  
After reviewing the petition for hierarchical recourse for Saint Matthew the Apostle Parish in St. Louis, the 
Dicastery for the Clergy rejected the petition, thus upholding Archbishop Rozanski’s May 24, 2023, decree to 
join Saint Matthew the Apostle, through an extinctive union, to the newly erected parish temporarily named 
Our Lady of the Holy Cross, Saint Augustine, Saint Elizabeth, Mother of John the Baptist, and Saint Matthew 
the Apostle Parish.     
 
Additionally, after reviewing the petition for hierarchical recourse for Our Lady of Sorrows parish in St. 
Louis, the Dicastery for the Clergy rejected the petition, thus upholding Archbishop Rozanski’s May 24, 2023, 
decree to join Our Lady of Sorrows, through an extinctive union, to the newly erected parish temporarily 
named Our Lady of Sorrows, Saint Mary Magdalen, and Saint Joan of Arc Parish.       
  
These are the remaining parishes for whom there is an outstanding appeal before the Dicastery for the 
Clergy:    
  

• St. Bernadette    
• St. Agnes    
• St. Lawrence    
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